
NEW BUSINESS 18

       
       COMMITTEE MEMORANDUM

TO: Finance and Economic Resiliency Committee Members

FROM: Eric Carpenter, City Manager

DATE: March 26, 2025

TITLE: DISCUSS THE ALLOCATION OF FUNDING FOR THE INSTALLATION OF 
TEMPORARY LIGHTING AT THE POLO PARK BASKETBALL COURTS.

RECOMMENDATION

The Administration recommends proceeding with the use of temporary security light towers for 
the six (6) month pilot at the Polo Park basketball courts beginning when daylight savings ends 
on Sunday, November 2, 2025, with roving Park Rangers present on weeknights and weekends. 
Based on the Nautilus Area Homeowner’s Association’s (“NAHA”) review after the pilot and City 
Commission approval, a permanent lighting solution may be recommended as part of the capital 
budget process as well as a permanent Park Ranger coverage.

BACKGROUND/HISTORY

During the February 3, 2025 City Commission meeting, at the request of Commissioner Alex 
Fernandez, the Mayor and City Commission referred a discussion item to the Finance and 
Economic Resiliency Committee (“FERC”) regarding the allocation of funding for the installation 
of temporary lighting at the Polo Park basketball courts. (Exhibit A)

ANALYSIS

On December 2, 2024, NAHA adopted a Resolution for the temporary installation of lights at the 
Polo Park basketball courts. In considering the balance between providing enhanced recreational 
facilities and maintaining the integrity of Polo Park, NAHA recommended the installation of 
temporary lighting at the basketball courts, on a six (6) month trial basis, in conjunction with certain 
conditions.

The conditions include the following stipulations:
1) The lights shall automatically turn off each evening at 9:00 p.m.
2) A Miami Beach Park Ranger shall be present each weekday evening until the park is closed 
and at all times on the weekend
3) Noise control signage shall be installed throughout the park
4) The City shall maintain and monitor the temporary lighting
5) NAHA will conduct a review of the temporary lighting’s impact after a period of six (6) months

The Parks and Recreation Department (the “Department”) has come up with two (2) lighting 
options:
1) Permanent Lighting (Musco Sports Lighting) – Estimated $315,000
2) Temporary Security Light Towers – No cost as the Department owns security light towers that 
can be used

The Department has tested the security light towers at the Polo Park Basketball courts and 
believes it can be a solution for the six (6) month pilot, which is recommended to begin on Sunday, 
November 2, 2025. An employee will turn the lights on and off each day and a roving Park Ranger 



will be present on weeknights and weekends.

Permanent lighting and Park Ranger coverage will be reviewed upon the completion of the pilot.

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

If NAHA wishes to move forward with permanent sports lighting after the six-month pilot, approval 
from the City Commission will be necessary, along with a capital budget request that can be 
submitted through the FY 2026 budget process.

Does this Ordinance require a Business Impact Estimate?  
(FOR ORDINANCES ONLY)

The Business Impact Estimate (BIE) was published on .  
See BIE at: https://www.miamibeachfl.gov/city-hall/city-clerk/meeting-notices/

FINANCIAL INFORMATION

N/A

CONCLUSION

The Parks and Recreation Department is prepared to proceed with the use of temporary security 
light towers for the six (6) month pilot at the Polo Park basketball courts.

Applicable Area 

Middle Beach

Is this a “Residents Right to Know” item, 
pursuant to City Code Section 2-17?

Is this item related to a G.O. Bond 
Project? 

Yes No

Was this Agenda Item initially requested by a lobbyist which, as defined in Code Sec. 2-481, 
includes a principal engaged in lobbying?  No

If so, specify the name of lobbyist(s) and principal(s):  

Department

Parks and Recreation

Sponsor(s)

Commissioner Alex Fernandez

Co-sponsor(s)
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Funding for the Installation of Temporary Lighting at Polo Park Basketball Courts (Fernandez)


